Rev. Robert A. Hunt, First Methodist Church, Salina, Kansas.

Dear Dr. Hunt:

Very happy to have your letter of July 23 and to know about Robert and his successes. I have kept up with him pretty closely and I am interested in him very much.

I am glad to see the initiative that he showed in the baseball situation. Bob will get along all right. He has intelligence and a keen insight, and if the breaks go fifty-fifty he will get more than his share. I am writing him today expressing to him my confidence in him, and also extending my very best wishes for a fine indectrination course.

Robert and I have corresponded quite consistently and I am glad to see him making the continued progress that he has shown. Through several sources I have also learned of his progress.

The Allens kindest to the Hunts. With all good wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH